February 18, 2010

Texas Groundwater-Your Future conference set for April 17

Contacts: Sutton County Underground Water Conservation District (UWCD) at (325) 387-2369, Lipan-Kickapoo UWCD (325) 469-3988, Menard UWCD (325)396-3670, Irion/Sterling UWCD (325)835-2015.

Sonora, TX - Groundwater Management Area 7 will conduct The Texas Groundwater-Your Future Conference beginning at 8:45 a.m. April 17 in the Texas AgriLife Research and Extension Center auditorium at San Angelo. 

The center is located at the outskirts of San Angelo, TX on U.S. Highway 87 at 7887 U.S. Hwy 87 North (at the north end of the O.C. Fisher dam). The meeting is free and open to the public.  A noon meal will be served.

The one issue that will be addressed that will have an effect on all the people within the area beginning Sept. 1 is the legislative mandate requiring every state groundwater management area to establish goals for the pumping of groundwater. 

By law, the groundwater conservation districts within Area 7 are required to establish the desired future conditions( of the aquifers within the area by the Sept. 1 deadline.  Currently, that means that the district must set goals for the condition of each aquifer at the end of a 50 year period.

The law requires the groundwater districts to establish desired future conditions for all aquifers within their management area, including those areas not located within a groundwater district. Once the recommended conditions are approved, they are submitted to the Texas Water Development Board. The board then notifies each district concerning the amount of groundwater that can be permitted for pumping to meet the 50-year goal. The implemented plans must then be reviewed and updated every five years. 

Groundwater Management Area 7 covers 32 West Texas counties and includes 20 groundwater conservation districts. 

Program speakers will include: Dr. Bill Hutchinson, director of groundwater resources for the Texas Water Development Board, Greg Ellis, attorney and executive director of the Texas Alliance of Groundwater Districts, Dr. Archie Ruiz, West Texas Weather Modification Assoc. consultant, and former State Representative Bob Turner.

Presentations will include talks on water issues, policy, law, legislation, geology, water quality, weather, riparian areas and brush control. 

By hosting the conference, the groundwater districts hope to give the general public the opportunity to better understand the water issues we’re facing now and in the future. 

